Minutes-Unapproved
Ocean Charter School Board Meeting
May 6, 2021

 Called to order by Laura Stoland and convened at 6:36pm.

Board Members Present: Laura Stoland, Sue Ingles, Anna Berk, Tammy Stanton, Ed Eadon, and Dominique DjeDje. 

Board Members Absent: Zach James 

A quorum was present.

Also present: OCS Executive Director, Stephanie Edwards; OCS Executive Director, Kristy Mack Fett; OCS H.R. Coordinator, Debbie Tripp; and Ayanthy Peiris of Excellent Education.

Dan Wierzba joined the meeting at 6:39pm.

Open Forum
OCS parent, Alyson Shelton shared her gratitude for the work being done by faculty, staff, the administration and parents to make our school more inclusive. She acknowledged the powerful, positive difference she believes this is making for her children’s experience at school. 

November McIlhargey joined the meeting at 6:41pm.

Finance
Ayanthy Peiris shared the March 2021 financial records and check register. The operating net income for this year is projected to be -$926K compared to $7K in the Board approved budget. Variances impacting operating net income include an increase in LCFF revenue from SB820 growth funding, removal of aftercare/enrichment revenue, and augmentation revenue under budget by $1.4M. 

Jason Haas joined the meeting at 6:44pm. 
Mark Galanty joined the meeting at 6:51pm.

MOTION:  Tammy Stanton moved to approve the March 2021 financial records and check register. Mark Galanty seconded the motion. Laura Stoland, Jason Haas, Anna Berk, November McIlhargey, Dan Wierzba, Tammy Stanton, Ed Eadon, Mark Galanty, Sue Ingles, and Dominique DjeDje voted in favor. Motion passed.

Tammy Stanton shared a report from the last Finance Committee meeting. The committee discussed our PPP loan forgiveness application, revisions to the school’s fiscal policies and procedures and budgeting for the 2021-22 school year. She welcomed all Board members to participate in future meetings.

Tammy shared details about the Finance Committee’s continued work on planning the 2021-22 budget. The committee is reviewing multi-year projections throughout the process of budget planning. The committee is also keeping considerations for one-time funding in the coming year focused on Covid-19 related expenses and separate from budgeting for ongoing costs to avoid future budget shortfalls. 

The Board reviewed the proposed edits to our fiscal policies and procedures, as recommended by the Finance Committee. 

MOTION:  Mark Galanty moved to approve the revised fiscal policies and procedures. Tammy Stanton seconded the motion. Laura Stoland, Jason Haas, Anna Berk, November McIlhargey, Dan Wierzba, Tammy Stanton, Ed Eadon, Mark Galanty, Sue Ingles, and Dominique DjeDje voted in favor. Motion passed.

Dan Wierzba shared the Audit Committee’s recommendation of Eide Bailly as the audit firm that the school will work with for our next annual audit. 

MOTION:  Dan Wierzba moved to approve Eide Bailly as the school’s authorized audit firm for FY 21-22. Sue Ingles seconded the motion. Laura Stoland, Jason Haas, Anna Berk, November McIlhargey, Dan Wierzba, Tammy Stanton, Ed Eadon, Mark Galanty, Sue Ingles, and Dominique DjeDje voted in favor. Motion passed.

Ayanthy presented the FY 19-20 990 tax return for the Board members review. 

MOTION:  Tammy Stanton moved to accept the FY 19-20 990 tax return, to be filed by May 15, 2021. Laura Stoland seconded the motion. Laura Stoland, Jason Haas, Anna Berk, November McIlhargey, Dan Wierzba, Tammy Stanton, Ed Eadon, Mark Galanty, Sue Ingles, and Dominique DjeDje voted in favor. Motion passed.

Executive committee members will schedule a meeting with representatives from ExED to further discuss and negotiate the school’s next contract with ExED for their services. They will report back at a future meeting. 

Fundraising
Laura Stoland shared that $100K from AFG, an amount received above the budgeted AFG goal for the year, has been directed toward Capital Campaign. This is consistent with the Board’s authorization to direct overages in budgeted AFG contributions to Capital Campaign until the debt associated with our new campus construction is paid down. 

Report from the Parent Collective
Anna Berk shared a report from the Parent Collective. Included in her report was an update on funds earned from events such as OCS dinners out and OCS parties, of which there is one more planned before the end of the year. She also shared plans for advertising OCS Spirit Wear to hopefully increase sales before the end of the year. She shared an AFG update. We have doubled our pledged goal for the year and hope to continue to see additional giving before the end of the fiscal year. Rachael Petru spoke about efforts to increase PC participation now that the school is back to in-person instruction. Parent volunteerism has decreased, as expected, during the pandemic. We hope to see that changed in the coming year. 

School Reopening 
Stephanie Edwards gave a report about our first few weeks of the hybrid program. 

Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Committee
Dominique DjeDje shared a report from the most recent DEIC meeting. The committee’s work on the equity plan continues. They are breaking the committee down into smaller working groups, with each one focusing on efforts to meet the goals identified by each stakeholder group. 

Land Acknowledgment
Laura Stoland shared a draft of the school’s land acknowledgment statement. Edits to the statement were discussed as well as plans for how, when and where the statement should be displayed and spoken to adequately convey the school’s commitment to recognizing indigenous people and their claim to the land on which our school rests. 

ACTION ITEM: It’s the Board’s intention to revisit the land acknowledgement statement twice annually, in August and January to ensure the statement remains relevant and at the center of the school’s commitment to indigenous people. 

Director’s Report
Kristy and Stephanie shared the director’s report. They discussed our school reopening under the hybrid program, including schedule, student participation and Covid-19 protocols being implemented on campus. They also shared information about our meetings with our WASC visiting committee on May 2-6, 2021. We will share the visiting committee’s report once it is received. 

Standardized Testing
The administrators recommended that the school utilize Easy CBM student assessments instead of the CAASPP Smarter Balanced summative assessments for the 2020-21 school year. The Board discussed the assessment options and which is the most viable choice for our LEA.

MOTION:  Laura Stoland moved to approve use of Easy CBM instead of CAASPP for our 2020-21 annual student assessments. Dominique DjeDje seconded the motion. Laura Stoland, Jason Haas, Anna Berk, November McIlhargey, Dan Wierzba, Tammy Stanton, Ed Eadon, Mark Galanty, Sue Ingles, and Dominique DjeDje voted in favor. Motion passed.

Site
Laura Stoland shared a report from the site task force. Since our reopening of the hybrid program, we have been focused on solving any potential parking issues at our new campus. We are committed to fulfilling our promises to the neighbors in our community, which includes keeping traffic and parking impacts to a minimum. This task relies heavily on securing off-site parking options. We are working to identify such parking options and hope to have more to report soon. 

Suicide Prevention Policy
The Board reviewed the proposed Suicide Prevention Policy.

MOTION:  Laura Stoland moved to approve the Suicide Prevention Policy, in accordance with requirements of AB1767. Ed Eadon seconded the motion. Laura Stoland, Jason Haas, Anna Berk, November McIlhargey, Dan Wierzba, Tammy Stanton, Ed Eadon, Mark Galanty, Sue Ingles, and Dominique DjeDje voted in favor. Motion passed.

Approval of Minutes
The Board reviewed the draft minutes from the April 1, 2021 Board meeting. 

MOTION:  Dominique DjeDje moved to approve the minutes from the April 1, 2021 Board meeting. Ed Eadon seconded the motion. Laura Stoland, Jason Haas, Anna Berk, November McIlhargey, Dan Wierzba, Tammy Stanton, Ed Eadon, Mark Galanty, Sue Ingles, and Dominique DjeDje voted in favor. Motion passed.

The Board convened to closed session at 8:35pm.

CLOSED SESSION
CONFERENCE WITH LABOR NEGOTIATORS
Pursuant to section 54957.6 Conference with Labor Negotiator – Agency designated representatives: Chastin Pierman, Stephanie Edwards and Kristy Mack-Fett. Employee Organization: OCTA

Reconvene to Open Session                    
The Board reconvened to open session at 8:50pm. There were no actions taken by the Board in closed session to report.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was adjourned at 8:51pm.


















Exhibit A
Resolution passed by the OCS Board of Trustees on February 5, 2021.
Annually, the OCS Board of Trustees will allocate Annual Family Giving Fund (AFG) contributions in excess of the annual budget target as restricted net assets to the remaining Capital Campaign balance of $1M as of January 2021. The OCS Board of Trustees reserves the right to redirect excess AFG funds should a budget emergency arise; redirection of AFG funds from the Capital Campaign will require a majority of the Board of Trustees approving such action.  This annual allocation will remain in effect until the remaining Capital Campaign balance is $0.

